








































A literal enforcement of the provisions of this Ordinance would involve substantial hardship, 
financial or otherwise, to the petitioner or appellant for the following reasons: 

An elevator is required for occupant accessibility.  The original design and MAAB variance 
process for a single unit lull was not considered adequate.  After much thought and 
professional input, while with expansive redesign and construction planning with much 
expense, we believe the proposed single elevator located at the main entrance is the best 
location for the project.  The requested additional 821 square footage will bring an additional 
unit to an area seeking an increase in dwelling units without harm to the neighborhood. 

The hardship is owing to the following circumstances relating to the soil conditions, shape or 
topography of such land or structures and especially affecting such land or structures but not 
affecting generally the zoning district in which it is located for the following reasons: 

As the building was designed and has been constructed, the best and we believe only location 
for an elevator is where we have proposed its placement.  It does require removing one 
parking space for the elevator installation.  The additional square footage causes no visual 
obtrusion to the abutters. 

Desirable relief may be granted without substantial detriment to the public good for the 
following reasons: 

Although one parking space would be removed to place the elevator, the project would retain 
8 spaces including an accessible space.  The additional square footage allows for an accessible 
path to multiple units and increases the dwelling units in a limited housing market. 

Desirable relief may be granted without nullifying or substantially derogating from the intent 
or purpose of the Ordinance for the following reasons: 

The additional square footage would not be obtrusive, and is fitting of the site and building.  
The reduction of one parking space requires relief as the project was originally approved with 
nine spaces prior to the most recent zoning amendment regarding parking.   A reduction of 
parking is expected to provide the benefit of increased housing stock, leaving the project 
with ample parking.   
The elevator installation will allow accessibility to a wider number of units for the residents 
of the building. 
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